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Minutes
Page 1
October 11, 2017
MINUTES

South Windsor Agriculture, Arts & Nature Center Committee

October 11, 2017
Page 3

South Windsor Public Library – Board Room
1.
Call Meeting to Order

The meeting was called to order at 5:37 p.m.

2.
Roll Call
Members Present:
Pat Botteron, Open Space Task Force


John Caldwell, Park & Recreation Department

Mary Etter, Director of S. W. Public Library


Ray Favreau, Director of Parks & Recreation



Jeff Folger, Senior Environmental Planner



Michele Lipe, Director of Planning



Virginia Macro, Historic District Commission



John Mitchell, Rotary Club



Andrew Paterna, South Windsor Food Alliance



Tim Shepard, South Windsor Land Trust


Members Absent:
Councilor M. Saud Anwar, Town Council



Stephanie Dexter, Planning & Zoning Commission



Katie Graham, Park & Recreation Commission




Sandy Jeski, SWALPAC



Councilor Liz Pendleton, Town Council


Councilor Jan Snyder, Town Council



Betty Warren, IWA/CC

3.
Approval of Past/Meeting Minutes 

Mr. Folger made a motion to approve the minutes from the September 13, 2017 meeting.  Mr. Mitchell seconded the motion; and it was approved, unanimously.
4.
Public Input
None

ITEM:
5.
Discussion items 
Brush Clearing Around Farmhouse
Chairman Paterna explained that he would work with John Caldwell to decide what clearing should be done.  Committee members discussed cutting down the bamboo and selling it.
Report on Grant with State Office of Historic Preservation
Mrs. Macro explained that she received an estimate from an architect.  The estimate for a set of plans and specifications which would include architectural, structural, mechanical, electrical and plumbing drawings would be about $27,000.  The Committee could get a Survey and Planning Grant from SHPO in the amount of $20,000.  The Town would have to match dollar for dollar.  A resolution would also be necessary from the Town Council because this is a Reimbursement Grant.  A Citizen Matching Mini-Grant may be needed from the Town.  Mrs. Macro stated that she would do the narrative of the project.   

Chairman Paterna stated that he would look into the Citizen Matching Mini-Grant Application process.  Mrs. Lipe would check how much money the Committee has in our account.

Planning for a “Farm to Table” Event to Increase Public Involvement in the Project

Chairman Paterna stated that the Committee could discuss the possibility of a “Farm to Table” event in the future.
Contact with Cheney Tech for Interior Home Construction

Chairman Paterna explained that he had spoken to one of the Directors in Cheney’s Carpentry Department and they are very interested in this project.  However, there is an application that needs to be filled out, and in the process, the State may choose a different school to do this project.  The Town will have to find if there is asbestos or lead paint in the house before students are allowed in the building.  Mr. Caldwell stated he and Tim would work on having the paint tested.

ITEM:

5.
Discussion items (Continued)
Chairman Paterna stated that he would be attending the next Inland Wetlands Agency/Conservation Commission meeting on Wednesday, October 18, 2017, at 7:00 p.m. to secure approval for inspection of the drainage tiles.

7.
Next Meeting:  Wednesday, November 8, 2017, at 5:30 p.m. at the South Windsor Public Library in the Board Room.
6.
New Business/Discussion items
Mr. Folger informed the Committee that the Town Attorney had given the Town wording for a release and permission to use the logo design.  Mrs. Anjali Sabade had emailed and stated that she would love to continue working with the Town on the logo.  Committee members felt this may be a good opportunity to ask her if she would like to be a member of the Committee.  Mrs. Macro stated that she has a problem with the silo that is used in the logo and would like to see if it could be altered.  Mr. Favreau voiced concerns regarding the logo, stating that the release does not give the Town ownership and it also does not allow the Town to alter the logo.  These issues should be discussed with the Town Attorney. Mr. Folger said he would discuss altering the silo with Mrs. Sabade.
8.
Adjournment
At 6:01 p.m. Mrs. Macro made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Mr. Favreau seconded the motion; and it was approved, unanimously.
Respectfully submitted,

___________________________

Deborah W. Reid, Council Clerk

